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Since last month’s report, volunteers have been at work on both the north and south entrances, moving dirt and rock.  The dirt has been used to provide backfill where needed.  Some of the rock has refreshed an unsightly area and other rock that has been removed will be used for future projects.  After amending the soil in the entrance areas, the plan is to bring in new rock and boulders and add plants as time and money will allow. 

The irrigation system is up and running.  A new Hunter ICC Controller has been purchased to replace an older controller that had multiple zones wired together (in one case, a drip line was on the same zone as a pop up – definitely not a recommended set up).  Five wind sensors have been installed and two ET modules have been added (one to the new Hunter ICC controller and another to a Hunter ICC Controller purchased in 2007.)  All ET systems (Wind and Water) are now located in a more desirable location -  at the highest point on the nearest building.  The ET Modules were purchase at a cost of $248.27 each.  (The charge to Stanton Farms Townhomes (SFT) for the ET modules installed in 2009 by EDI was $ 839.95 each.)  A significant savings of $ 591.68 each was achieved because the Board purchased the ET modules at wholesale.  These new purchases have been submitted to Denver Water for rebates through our 5 year contract with them.  We will now begin addressing the system zone by zone to replace the heads and to improve efficiency.  It has been requested that we do not submit these items for rebate until the end of the irrigation season.  Also, the Contract will reimburse Stanton Farms Townhomes $ 7,000.00 for every square foot of water (325,851 gals)  saved  (prorated over 5 years).  The maximum payout to us per the contract is $25,000.  Therefore, the most that SFT could receive from the Design Assistance Program would be $2,500 (10% of $ 25,000).  That would hardly begin to cover the cost required to be eligible for the rebate under that part of the program because it requires a detailed plan developed by a certified landscape planner.  Therefore, our major rebates will come from the water that is saved. 
Homeowners who observe water runoff, soggy areas, ineffective watering, or dry spots are asked to notify PMA at 303-750-0994 or info@pmaaurora.com. or the Landscape Committee at SFTlandscapecommittee@gmail.com so the problem areas can be identified and corrected as soon as possible.  We appreciate the homeowners who have made us aware of problem areas and ask for the homeowner’s patience and continued cooperation to identify where changes need to be made.  The ET systems require “tweaking” that can take many weeks to accomplish.  No matter what type of controller, the adjustments are more difficult to make if the homeowner has attempted to water an area that appears dry rather than reporting the situation.  Also, leaking hoses and connections have been observed throughout the community.  Please replace washers and be sure to shut off the water to the hose if it is not in use.  Also, there are cars that park over the tops of heads located in grassy areas by parking areas and that severely limits the effectiveness of the heads.   The committee is not only trying to make the irrigation system more effective but to also identify areas where landscaping changes need to be made to conserve water.
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